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Muted earnings growth in 2024F; valuation fair           

..     Event 

Delta posted 2023 EPS of NT$12.86 and announced a cash dividend of NT$6.43 per share. 

Impact 

4Q23 EPS of NT$3.45 in line with consensus. 4Q23 gross margin was up 0.8ppts QoQ to 
30.4%, 1.0ppts and 1.3ppts above consensus and our estimate, reflecting a favorable 
product mix. Operating margin, however, dropped 0.7ppts QoQ to 10.4%, on continued 
expansion of operating expense despite sales contraction QoQ. As a result, operating 
profit was down 13% QoQ and 4% YoY to NT$10.4bn. For the full year, sales grew 4% to 
NT$401.2bn but operating profit declined 1% to NT$40.9bn. EPS grew 2% last year to 
NT$12.86, with non-op income of above normal levels contributing 16% of 2023 pre-tax 
profit. EV related businesses were main sales growth drivers, with EV solutions (EVSBG) 
and EV charging sales up 81% and 20% YoY for a combined sales weighting of 13.6%. Power 
electronics accounted for 62% of 2023 sales, but made up 88% of operating profit. 
Automation and infrastructure segments saw muted sales on macro headwinds last year, 
with operating margins sliding further to 3.1% and 2.0%. 

AI server & EV to fuel 2024F sales growth; we maintain 2024F sales growth of 8%. 
Management reiterates a positive growth outlook for server power supply and EV 
businesses, but has cut EVSBG sales growth from 40-50% to 20-30% in 2024F on near-term 
auto industry headwinds. Specifically, AI server power supply sales could more than 
double in 2024F on multiple project wins, offsetting lukewarm demand seen recently for 
power supply used in general purpose server. Delta continues to see EVSBG sales outgrow 
the market on new model deliveries, and monthly sales recovered in January. 
Furthermore, new auto projects will fuel components segment sales growth of over 20% 
this year, according to the firm. Nevertheless, Delta continues to see demand weakness 
across multiple businesses such as networking, building automation and game console 
power supply. We maintain 2024F sales growth of 8% YoY, of which server power supply 
and EV businesses will grow 16% and 21%, for a combined sales weighting of 32%. 

We maintain 2024F EPS at NT$13.10, up 2% YoY, on lower non-op gains. While slightly 
raising 2024F gross margin to 29.7%, up 0.5ppts YoY, we maintain operating margin at 
10.5%, up 0.3ppts YoY, for operating profit growth of 11%. As we expect non-op gains to 
normalize, we maintain our 2024 EPS forecast at NT$13.10, up 2% YoY and 12% below 
consensus. Near term, we estimate 1Q24F sales of NT$95.6bn, up 3% YoY, and EPS of 
NT$2.48, down 28% QoQ and 7% YoY. 

Valuation & Action 

We maintain our 12M target price at NT$297, based on 21x average 2024-25F EPS of 
NT$14.12. We deem the current valuation as fair. Delta’s cash dividend of NT$6.43 per 
share implies a 2.2% yield. Maintain Neutral. 

Risks 

Macro headwinds weigh on sales recovery. 
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regulated activities. Each of them and/or his/her associate(s) does not have any financial interest in the 
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